
November 6, 2021

Hello Skippers,

The final Victoria regatta for 2021 was held today under beautiful fall weather, once 
again. We had sunny skies and temps in the 60s, truly amazing weather for November. 
Ten skippers came out for this final regatta. We completed 15 races and the results are 
shown below and in the attached spreadsheet. The season results are also shown below 
and are in the attached spreadsheet. We also welcomed back Richard Sweetman!

The wind was forecast to be primarily east to northeast, so we set up on the south shore 
once again. The wind slowly started filling in but it was out of the south essentially for the 
first four races or so. Wind speeds were about 2-3mph. The wind coming off the shore 
provided some interesting shifts but not much tacking was needed to get around the 
course.

Then the wind finally clocked around to the east and we were able to get some true 
windward legs in. The wind also picked up to about 5mph, but that did not last too long. 
After a few more races, some with the wind out of the northeast, the wind let up a bit and 
became very erratic.

We ran a handful of races heading west from the start line into either a westerly wind or a 
NW wind. The wind then swung back around to be easterly. Some of these next races 
featured a broad reach start since the wind shifted back around to the NW during the 
start sequence, and then gave us a very long windward leg, which was just fine. We 
would get wind for most of the course but then it would often let up at the end of the race 
and we would have to wait a couple of minutes to start the next race. Toward the end of 
the day's racing, the wind shifted to the north which meant we had some reaching races 
unless the wind switched either to east or west while the race was ongoing. It was still a 
great day to be out sailing.

With all 8 regattas held this season, we allowed for three throwouts. The top five places 
for the season are:

5. Bill McGregor               3.60 pts (Avg/month)
4. Stew Williams               3.20 pts
3. Barry Hight                    2.40 pts
2. Denny Hanson              1.79 pts
1. Don Verhaeghe            1.66 pts
 
Congratulations to everyone who came out and sailed their Vic this season to make it a 
great season for all.
See you at the pond!

Don




